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Presidentôs Remarks 

 Iôm looking forward to working with Louisville Thruston Chapter SAR 

officers for the 2011-2012 year. Our goal is to provide the best possible 

service to you, the 318 members of this local chapter and great organi-

zation. Iôve already spoken with many members who are excited about 

our upcoming schedule and are eager to contribute and be a part. 

 

This year, the Pegasus Derby Parade moved the NSSAR Color Guard 

to the 8th starting position, up from 15th position in 2010 and 95th in 

2009, our first year in the event. Special thanks to my daughter, 

Stephanie Meyers for requesting a shorter time period with the Pegasus  

Staff in our ñholding stationò and moving us up prior to marching onto Broadway in downtown 

Louisville. At last count in the three parades, Iôve given about 1,200 open-handed Continental 

Army salutes (my arm is still sore as I type this) to approximately 100,000 smiling parade atten-

dees and in turn have received an estimated 8,000 reciprocating salutes. The cheering crowd 

makes it all worthwhile especially when a wide eyed five-year-old runs up to yell, ñAwesome!ò 

We had 21 compatriots marching this year. Letôs help President General J. David Sympson make 

next yearôs participation even better! 

As to the health of Past President Henry Head, he is feeling good and continues to rebound from open heart surgery. I wish him 

the best. He has been very helpful to me the past year. 

 

In 2010, I was fortunate to attend the KYSSAR State Meeting held in Williamsburg, Kentucky on the beautiful, patriotic campus 

of the University of the Cumberlands; I was able to present the KYSSAR wreath honoring Daniel Boone at the Battle of Blue 

Licks commemoration; I attended the Fort-on-Shore marker dedication in downtown Louisville; and I participated in Color 

Guard ceremonies at Zachary Taylor Cemetery. Over the past four years, a highlight for me has been the presentation of KYS-

SAR awards to deserving high school students in the Louisville area. With that in mind, I want to thank Will, Norb, Les, Dan, 

Terry, Bob and Drake for assisting with the 2011 JROTC Awards. In the coming year, I look forward to working with Forrest 

Chilton, President of the Gov. Isaac Shelby Chapter and our new KYSSAR President. 

 

It is indeed a privilege to represent the Louisville-Thruston Chapter, SAR in these endeavors. We will have many opportunities 

coming up for member involvement, and I will need your help. Please feel free to contact me or any of our chapterôs officers, 

and let us know if you are available. 

 

Being a descendant of Archibald Magruder and Robert Brumfield, like you, I too have ties that bind the heart of freedom for this 

countryôs beginning 235 years ago. By working together as compatriots, we can continue to keep that spirit of patriotism alive. I 

elicit your input and suggestions. With your participation and help, I anticipate a great year for the Louisville-Thruston Chapter. 

 

Thank you for this honor, 

George E. Meyers, Chapter President 



Volume 2, Issue 3                                                                                                                                                      Page Two 

Annual Meeting Held on April 9th 

Louisville-Thruston Chapterôs Annual Meeting was held on Saturday, April 

9th, at the Louisville Country Club. Incoming President George E. Meyers 

called the meeting to order followed by posting of the Colors by members of 

the Dr. V. Edward Masters Memorial Color Guard. The program began with a 

drum duet performed by color guard members, Hayden Fuller and Christo-

pher Woo. Past President Will Schrader, subbing for Rev. Paul Smith, 

who was not able to attend, presented the Commendation Awards for Fire 

Safety and Law Enforcement. Among the items on the agenda was the instal-

lation of new officers for 2011-2012 with Past President Steve Emory ex-

tending the oath of office. Past President Henry Head officially passed the 

gavel to incoming President George E. Meyers.  

 

The featured speaker was Gary Falk of the Louisville Historical League, 

whoôs talk was entitled, ñThe Industrial History of Louisville.ò Using  a 

PowerPoint presentation, he showed many old photographs of manufacturing 

companies that were once located in Louisville. After the program, Gary was 

presented with a certificate of appreciation by President Elect George E. 

Meyers. 

 

Charlene Head received the Martha Washington Award in part as recogni-

tion for her undaunted support during the past year for her husband and Past 

President Henry Head.  

 

A lapel rosette pin was presented to new compatriot, Drake Rinesmith by 

Secretary David Head. Welcome Drake!  

 

Past President Henry Head extended congratula-

tions as well as the presidential gavel to incoming 

President George Earl Meyers. 

 

Color Guard drummers, Christopher Woo (L) and Hay-

den Fuller performed a duet at the April 9th luncheon 

meeting. 

 

Charlene Head, wife of Past President Henry Head, is 

pictured receiving the Martha Washington Award pre-

sented by incoming President George E. Meyers. Char-

lene exemplifies the quote, ñBehind every great man is 

a great woman!ò 
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Annual Meeting (cont.) 

  

The Fire Safety Award was given to firefighter 

Major G. Henry Ott of the Louisville Fire De-

partment. Past President Will Schrader (Right) 

presented a certificate and medal to Major Ott. 

The Law Enforcement Award went to Officer 

Charles Portman of the St. Mathews Police Depart-

ment. A medal and certificate were presented by 

Past President Will Schrader. 

 
 

A rosette lapel pin was presented by Secretary David 

Head to compatriot Drake Rinesmith, who attended his 

first chapter meeting.  

Gary Falk of the Louisville Historical League 

made a PowerPoint presentation on ñThe 

Industrial History of Louisville,ò which in-

cluded many old photographs of early Louis-

ville manufacturers.  


